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Report from the Delphi BPX 
Conference

  Anyone interested in business process change realizes that the 
business process market is evolving rapidly. The interest in BP 
methodologies and technologies has spawned a growing 
number of conferences that focus on business process 
management and on the many related topics that intersect with 
business process. Many of these conferences are focused on a 
particular technical issue, like MDA, while others are focused on 
a particular approach or industry, like Lean Six Sigma for 
Finance. There are also a number of general BPM conferences 
that present a broader overview of the market and last week 
BPTrends joined the Delphi Group as co-presenters of the 
Delphi Summit on Business Process Excellence - a conference 
designed to provide business executives and practitioners with a 
broad overview of corporate BPM initiatives and technologies. 

If you've attended a BPM conference recently, you know that 
the days of large conferences of 2,000 or 3,000 people have 
passed. Most of today's BPM conferences are smaller "regional" 
conferences that are held in two or three geographic locations 
across the US. 

The BPX conference was designed to facilitate a high degree of 
interaction among the speakers, the vendors and the attendees. 
If we were to characterize the attendees at BPX, we would say 
the conference drew more senior decision makers from a wider 
geographic area than other BPM conferences we have recently 
attended. BPX drew attendees from all across the US as well as 
several countries outside the US. 

BPX 2004 offered a balanced combination of both general and 
technical topics and discussions presented by an impressive list 
of over 40 thought leaders and practitioners from a broad range 
of companies, government, academic institutions and 
associations. Keynotes by Delphi President Tom Koulopoulos, 
Perot Systems Chairman/Consulting, James Champy, and 
BPTrends Founder and Executive Editor, Paul Harmon, 
considered the evolution of business practices and the 
importance of innovation and productivity. Tom Davenport, 
President's Chair of IT and Management at Babson College, 
challenged attendees to consider the range of business process 
options and to balance their approach to assure success. 
Howard Smith, CTO, CSC, Europe and Co-Chair of BPMI, 
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provided a comprehensive report on the latest developments in 
BPM systems. 

Pamela Garretson, IDS-LB Director of the Boeing Company, 
which has won the Baldrige Award for the quality of its 
processes, discussed how Boeing organized to manage its 
business processes. Mike Costa, Corporate Director at The Dow 
Chemical Company explained how Six Sigma at Dow is 
expanding and reaching out to form alliances with other process 
initiatives throughout the company. Nicolas Gorjestani, from the 
African Region of the World Bank, considered how the bank has 
used knowledge sharing programs to improve their processes. 
Dennis Moore of SAP Labs, Inc. reported on user experiences 
with business process change and David Guzman, SVP/CIO at 
Owens & Minor presented an impressive case study of how 
Owens & Minor has helped improve healthcare processes. 

A number of senior executives reported on how their 
organizations are benefiting from business process change 
initiatives. Richard Soley, CEO of the OMG reported on the 
OMG's Model Driven Architecture initiative, and James Bryce 
Clark, the Manager of Technical Standards Development at 
OASIS reported on their standards initiatives, focusing 
particularly on the BPEL initiative, which is nearly complete. 

Nathaniel Palmer of the Delphi Group provided a helpful 
summary of how the business process market has evolved and 
reported on the outcome of a joint Delphi-BPTrends survey that 
provided insights into how almost 1,000 companies are 
approaching a wide range of BP issues. 

Finally, we enjoyed the opportunity to meet with lots of our 
BPTrends advisors, contributors, sponsors, members, and 
readers, some of whom we have known only through phone or 
email. BPX was held at the Del Coronado, a beautiful Victorian 
hotel on the beach in San Diego. The weather was perfect, the 
food was excellent and there were lots of opportunities for all of 
us, presenters and participants alike, to relax, meet one 
another, and exchange ideas. All in all, BPX 2004 was a great 
success and we look are already looking forward to BPX 2005. 

'Til next time, 

Celia Wolf and Paul Harmon
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